
  

 

to stand on.  As the old communion prayer says, 
 

“We do not presume to come to this thy table, O merciful Lord, trusting in our own righteousness, 
 but in thy manifold and great mercies. We are not worthy so much as to gather up the crumbs under 
thy table. But thou art the same Lord, whose property is always to have mercy. 
Grant us, therefore, gracious Lord, so to partake of this Sacrament of thy Son Jesus Christ, 
that we may walk in newness of life, may grow into his likeness, and may evermore dwell in him, and 
he in us. Amen. 
 

That’s what I planned to say.  And then I would go on to talk about Job, who spent thirty-seven chapters listening 
to his “friends” attempt to explain the righteousness of God in a world of human suffering and human need… 
and then God showed up and Job learned that humility is the only way to approach and experience the 
awesome wonder of God in the world as it is… 
 

“And the Lord said to Job, “Shall a faultfinder contend with the Almighty?”  Job listened to God for several 
chapters and at last Job spoke, “I know that you can do all things and that no purpose of yours can be 
thwarted… Therefore I have uttered what I did not understand, things too wonderful for me… therefore I recoil 
within myself, and repent in dust and ashes.” 
 

But I didn’t go there.  I didn’t mention Humility before God at all… I couldn’t.  I knew that I must always be 
reminded of how foundational Humility before God is when it comes to prayer, but looking out into the faces of 
a community of genuinely humble, dedicated, faithful people all that I could talk about was The Love of God 
and how the Love of God carries through life and death and life beyond death.  I mean, you can’t really go 
wrong with The Love of God.  God loves us and cares for us and all the promises of God are “Yes!” in Jesus 
Christ. We sang a closing hymn and went from worship out into the world. 
 

Then came Sunday afternoon and Diana and I drove south of Aptos and took a walk on the long, open beaches.  
And there, just like with Job, God got my attention.  It wasn’t through a whirlwind, but God did conjure up some 
of the same “Wonders of Creation” with me that worked so well with Job so long ago.  Remember Leviathan, 
and the wonders of the deep that God brought in to being.  Well, as we stood on the beach we watched whales 
spouting and splashing, a bit closer to shore dolphin playfully moved across the water, a little closer bald-
headed seals played in the surf, and closer still a sea otter was eating its dinner using its stomach as a picnic 
table, riding the waves between bites.  In the sound of the ocean I thought I could hear the voice of God saying, 
"Who is this that obscures my plans with words without knowledge?”  All I could say in answer was, “I have 
uttered things too wonderful for me.”  But now I understand, Humility before God is the only ground we have to 
stand on… in prayer or anywhere else.  That’s true for all of us… all of the time... and it’s something we all need 
to know.  
         Grace and Peace, 
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REV MARK J. BRADY 

Each week in worship I share a message with the congregation.  There is always more 
to say than there is time to say it.  So, I’m never quite sure exactly what might be left in 
or what might be left out.  Not long ago I shared a message on prayer and God’s 
faithfulness in answering prayer.  I came to the   part of the sermon where I began talking 
about the two things asked of us as we draw near to God in prayer.  The first is Honesty… 
we offer up the truth of our needs, longings, hopes, dreams, and desires without 
reservation or evasion, and sometimes the cry of our heart is simply “Lord, help me.”  
Prayer can’t get much more honest than that. 
 

Then, I came to the place I was intending to talk about the second thing we bring to our 
prayer relationship with God… Humility.  Humility before God is the only ground we have  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Bettey Baeta | dealing with health problems 
Lothar Bandermann 
Debbie Barr 
Michelle Bellefeuille | Marion Gaevert’s 
daughter-in-law, in hospice care 
Vicki Bliven 
Sue Burchell & her Parents 
Lynne Carlton 
Taffy Connors | prayers for healing 
Cynies | Nicolle’s aunt 
Anita DeSmet 
The Dorin Family | friends of the Taylors, for 
daughter’s health issues 
Wally Evans 
Irv Franson | got his neck brace removed 
Robert Herman | brother of Diane Ferrell, 
has Parkinson’s 
Fenton (Del) Hill | surgery for removal of 
cancerous melanoma, including tests for 
possible spreading on August 22nd 
Joyce Hitchens | Carol McEwen’s mother 
Doreen Huston 
Ruth Hutson 
Beez Jones 
 
 

Chung & Cecelia Lung | Chung’s health 
problems 
Eric Lyon | Mary Lou Lyon’s grandson 
Mike Lyon | grandson of Mary Lou Lyon 
Bonnie Martin 
Jenelle McEwen | Carol McEwen’s daughter 
Mac McFarland | heart problems 
Annette Olsen 
Derek Page | Jolene Page’s son, hip 
replacement surgery 
Jean Prisock 
Jiami & Huifang Xu Shen | they were 
married at the church last year 11/2016; 
Huifang Xu is now 7 months pregnant and 
asking for prayers for a healthy pregnancy 
and delivery 
Dorothy Shirk 
Jacqueline Smith | Leon Smith’s daughter 
Kimberly Smith | Leon Smith’s daughter 
Joseph V | prayers for recovery 
Ashley Vanderpan 
Nancy Walter’s brother, David 
Ruth Wesley 
Curt Woodruff 
 

In Our Thoughts and Prayers 
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August 2017 
 

8/20 Lothar & Billie Bandermann 
8/24 Hirotsugu Toyoda & Yuko Shima 
8/24 Phil & Connie Wilson 
8/29 Dick & Nancy Walter 

 

September 2017 
 

9/05 Burt & Gini Townsend 
9/12 Dick & Jean Taylor 
9/26 Mario & Laverne Rabinowitz 
9/27 Jim & Yan-Zhang Kuehnis 
9/28 David & Susan Snook-Luther 

August 2017 
 

8/01 Raj Abhyanker 
8/01 Bettey Baeta 
8/06 Rabia Kumar 
8/06 Gini Townsend 
8/06 Sherry Zimmerman 
8/10 Des Metcalf 
8/12 Alexis McEwen 
8/12 David Snook-Luther 
8/13 Mac McFarland 
8/13 Misaki Ozawa 
8/14 Susan Trost 
8/18 Doreen Huston 
8/21 Holden Trittelvitz 
8/21 Dick Walter 
8/23 Connie Waters 
8/23 Lorraine Leonelli 
8/25 Rumyana Yanakieva 
8/25 Claire Tsai 
8/25 Nicolle Wang 
8/31 Billie Bandermann 

 

September 2017 
 

9/03 Burt Townsend 

9/08 Tom Mey 

9/09 Alan Dowdell 

9/10 Debbie Barr 

9/10 Austin Brady 

9/16 Morgan Dickens 

9/16 Shabnam Rani  

9/17 McKenna True 

9/19 Jian He 

9/22 Rich Parker 

9/23 Dorothy Ventura 

9/23 Min Ju Lee 

9/24 Laverne Rabinowitz 

9/26 Brad Trost 

9/27 Mark Brady 

9/28 Sonal Abhyanker 



 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 
 

3 Communion 
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
11:30am: Deacons Meeting 
 

4 
Labor Day 

 
(Office Closed) 

 
 

5  
 
 

6 
7:00pm: Choir 
Practice 

 

7 

12:00pm: 
Women’s 
Fellowship Mtg 

 
 

8  

 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 10 

10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:00am: Picnic in the Park 
(Cupertino Memorial Park by 
the group picnic area – Please 
RSVP with the office) 
 

 

11 
10am: Missions 
Meeting 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 
7:00pm: Choir 
Practice 
7:30pm: Trustees 
Mtg 

 
 
 

14 

 
15 

 
 

16 

 
 

17 Membership Sunday 
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
 

18 
 
 

19 
10:00am: Bible 
Study 

 

20 
7:00pm: Choir 
Practice 

 

21 
 

22 
 
 
 

23  

 

24 
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 

 

25 

 
 

 
 

26 
10:00am: Bible 
Study 
7:30pm: Official 
Board Meeting 
 

27 
7:00pm: Choir 
Practice 

 

28 
 

29 
 
 

 
 
 
 

30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Union Church of Cupertino 
 

 
 

“Share with us in the joy of the journey” 
Rev. Mark J. Brady 

 

Inter-denominational Church 
 

 

 

 

Come Join Us… 
 

Sunday Worship Service 
10:00 am 
 

Sunday Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 am 
 

Tuesday Bible Study 
10:00 am (Sept-May) 
 

Thursday Ladies Bible Study 
6:00 pm (Sept-May) 
 

 
 

 

 

Office Hours 
Mon – Fri 7:30am -12:30pm 

 

20900 Stevens Creek Blvd 
Cupertino, CA 95014 

 

Telephone: (408) 252-4478 
 

Email: 
admin@unionchurch.org 

 

Website: 
www.unionchurch.org 
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Rides to/from church 
needed for members who are 

no longer able to drive 
 

Please let the church office 
know if you might be 
interested in picking up or 
taking home some of our 
church members.  This 
could be done on a regular 
basis or whenever you can 
help. 
 

There is a growing need for some of our older 
members who can no longer drive. They 
miss their friends at the church and this 
would help them out so much.   

Church Membership  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    On Sunday, September 17th we will be 
welcoming new members into the fellowship of 
Union Church. Membership is open to all who 
feel called by the Spirit to be united in Christian 
community. Membership involves baptism (or 
affirming that you have been baptized) and 
responding to the historic questions of 
connection in the body of Christ.  
 

1. Do you desire to be united into this 
fellowship? 
 

2. Will you support the church through your 
prayers, your presence, your gifts, your 
service and your witness? 

 

    Membership in Union Church is an 
affirmation that people of all ages, races, 
nations, backgrounds and cultures can become 
one community in Christ. We do not receive 
support from or require accommodation to any 
specific Christian denomination... so here, we 
who are many... are truly One body in Christ. 
And that is a blessed and a beautiful thing. 
 

    If you feel led to consider becoming a 
member of Union Church or to learn more 
about what membership means, please contact 
Pastor Mark by emailing 
pastor@unionchurch.org or contact the church 
office. 

 

Weõll Miss You, Kathleen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As many of us have heard, our dear friend 
Kathleen Calhan has moved to San 
Ramon.  She’ll be in a senior community 
that’s very close to two of her daughters.  
Kathleen’s new phone number is (925) 
560-8553 and her address is Villa San 
Ramon, 9199 Fircrest Lane, Apt #319, 
San Ramon, CA 94583. 
 

Thank You! 
Thanks for the cards, calls and visits on 
the occasion of my 90th birthday. I'm a 
rookie at this, but I will try to emulate the 
many at Union who handle it with grace.     
    ~Mac McFarland 

Thank You!  
 

Last week we were able to clean up the 
excess vegetation and garbage around 
Montgomery Hall here at the church. Thanks 
to the following people who helped us: John 
Dods, Glenn Ventura, Rich Kurkowski, John 
Rodrigues and Des.  ~Richard Aria 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Power of Prayer 
 

If you have a prayer need and would like the 
Deacons and others in the Church family to 
keep you in prayer, please inform Laverne 
Rabinowitz by emailing her at 
Lrainbow24@yahoo.com or emailing Pastor 
Mark at Pastor@unionchurch.org.   
 

The Deacons provide outreach and support to 
the members and friends of the congregation. In 
addition to responding personally to an 
individual in need, the Deacons as a group act 
as a prayer chain. If you would like to be part of 
this prayer ministry, we would welcome your 
help. If you will provide your email to Laverne 
Rabinowitz (Lrainbow24@yahoo.com), we will 
add you to the “tree” and keep you informed 
when special prayer requests are made. 
 

You may share confidential prayer requests with 
the Pastor at any time. 

Womenôs Fellowship 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women's Fellowship will have their first 

monthly meeting after the summer break 

on Thursday, September 7th at noon in the 

Ivan Hall. It will be a salad lunch – please 

bring a salad of your own choosing to share 

and your own place setting. Everyone is 

welcome to come and join! For questions 

please see Donna Smith. 

We’re Reviving the “Annual Church Picnic” so… 

Come Join Us on September 10th 
 

CIRCLE THE DATE ON YOUR CALENDER 
 

When: Following the Worship Service (in place of Coffee Hour).    
 

Where: Cupertino Memorial Park in the Group picnic area—we will have balloons marking the spot. Limited 
parking available, so people can carpool over or even walk over after church. 
 

What: A Bar-B-Q with hamburgers, hot dogs, chicken and all the fixings. Ice cream cups as well. 
 

There will be a bouncy house for the kids, games and activities for all ages including egg toss, water balloons, 
horse shoes, Bocce ball and more. There will also be quiet table games and good conversation for those 
who feel so inclined. 
 

Meat, buns, toppings, plates and silverware will be provided. 
 

We are asking everyone to bring something for the BBQ. 
 

Members whose last name starts with the letter: 
 

A-M Bring a side dish or salad 
 

N-Z Bring fruit or a dessert 
 

RSVP: Let us know you are coming (and how many to expect) so that we can have enough Bar-B-Q for 
everyone. 
 

Fill out the form below and place it in the offering plate, or contact the church office at 408-252-4478 or 
admin@unionchurch.org. 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

 

BBQ RSVP: 
 
Name:________________________________________ # of people:____________________________ 
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Missions Update 
 

Do you ever stop to think how many lives you have touched each day, each month, and this 
year? Here are examples: 
 

The Salvation Army will be able to provide meals for the hungry, lodging, and shelter for the 
hurting, homeless, and provide social services to the growing number of our struggling 
neighbors. 
 

West Valley Community Services continues to help our local community in the following 
ways: to give food, housing, clothing, financial assistance, while counseling clients with the goal 
toward independent living. 
 

Life Moves targets local community homeless families and individuals who include a growing 
number of veterans and senior citizens. Their transitional housing program returns their clients 
to stable housing to achieve long-term, self-sufficiency. 
 

Department of Veterans Affairs – Spinal Cord Injury Division. Our financial support helps to 
maintain the high quality of care given to our Veterans in the Spinal Cord Injury Division. 
 

Hospice of the Valley has a strong commitment of delivering compassionate, high-caliber care 
dedicated to those with serious illnesses, needing end-of-life and palliative care in the greater 
Santa Clara County community. 
 

The families, friends, and members of Union Church do make a difference in the lives of others 
every single day. Thank you for your continued support to make all of this happen. 
 

The Members of Union Church Missions Committee 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    This fall our Tuesday morning 10:00 Bible Study will begin on Tuesday, September 19th.  We 
will be studying the Psalms in the New Testament Scriptures. New Testament Scholars point out 
the Psalms are The Most Quoted Old Testament texts found in the New Testament, numbering 
about 80 quotes in all.  And, there are a further 333 allusions to the Psalms in the New Testament 
in addition to the quotations.  So, the New Testament refers back to the Psalms over 400 times!  
It has been said, “The language of the New Testament is simply saturated with the Psalter.” 
 

     Each week we will prepare by reading and praying an assigned Psalm… (which will be printed 
in the bulletin on Sunday so that we can all read it and pray it together.)  Then we will come 
together on Tuesday morning and discover how that Psalm came to be understood in a fresh light 
through the Life of Christ and His Church.  I hope you will join us for this wonderful experience of 
study and prayer.  If you have any questions contact Pastor Mark at pastor@unionchurch.org or 
call Heather in the church office at 408-252-4478. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
  

Lucile Packard Children's Hospital Stanford: 

Volunteer Opportunities for Grand Opening  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteers are needed for a series of special events and tours throughout the month of October to celebrate 
the grand opening of the new Lucile Packard Children’s Hospital Stanford. Volunteers will be essential to the 
success of the grand opening, and we invite you to be part of the action! 
 
We need hundreds of volunteers for these events and hope you can make it! Volunteer roles include greeting 
and registering guests, acting as a tour stop host or tour escort, providing general event support, etc. 
Volunteer roles will be assigned in advance and all volunteers will be prepped for success through our 
required training program which will take place in late September. 
 
You may sign-up for multiple volunteer shifts by selecting from the available slots below. After completing 
the registration form, you will receive a confirmation email with important next steps. 
 
Volunteer requirements: 

¶ We welcome volunteers ages 14+ to participate in the opening events. 

¶ Some volunteer roles may require standing or walking for extended periods of time. 

¶ Some volunteers may be asked to lift and move up to 25 pounds. 

¶ Some volunteers may be asked to conduct or escort tours and engage in conversations with guests. 

¶ We will be sure to provide appropriate volunteer placement for those who have mobility or physical 

limitations. Please contact Brandon Jenkins to discuss any concerns. 

¶ Volunteers must attend a training meeting – this ensures volunteers are prepared, comfortable, and 

enjoy their experience! You will find a link in your confirmation email to register for your training.  

What we provide: 

¶ Meals or snacks and awesome volunteer t-shirts and swag! 

¶ Brief scripts or talking points for your volunteer role – just a few lines, we promise! 

¶ Training program in late September to ensure you feel prepped for success. 

¶ Our heartfelt thanks and appreciation. 

¶ And, finally, Brandon, our volunteer coordinator guru is here to answer any questions you may have. 

Questions? Please contact the church office or Pastor Mark at pastor@unionchurch.org. 
 
About the new Lucile Packard Children’s Hospital Stanford expansion: 
The upcoming opening of the new Lucile Packard Children’s Hospital Stanford is a realization of the hopes 
and dreams of so many in our community. With innovative approaches to care, more than 145 private patient 
rooms, interactive artwork, and 3.5 acres of healing gardens and green space, the 521,000-square-foot 
expansion will make Packard Children’s the most technologically advanced, family-friendly, and 
environmentally sustainable hospital for children and expectant mothers in the nation. 
 
Location: New Lucile Packard Children's Hospital Stanford, 725 Welch Road, Palo Alto 
 
For more info please visit: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/409094daca92ba4f49-volunteer 



 

Like us at: 

facebook.com/unionchurchofcupertino 
 

Check us out on                     and see the 

wonderful things that are happening  

at Union Church! 
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